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NORTHSIDE COIN CLUB 

        
C IN CHATTER  

P.O. Box 1837  Broomfield, CO 80038-1837 November 2011 

 

Upcoming Meeting Announcement 
The monthly Northside Coin Club meeting will be held on Thursday November 3rd, 2011 at 7 PM (doors 
open at 6:30) at the Cimarron Village Community Building in Broomfield, see our web site 
www.northsidecoinclub.org for directions.  

Other Announcements 

PROGRAM – The program this month will be given by Dan Eicher, on “Modern Commemorative Coins”. 

SNACKS – No one has volunteered to bring snacks in November. 
If you would like to bring snacks, just sign up on the attendance sheet for the month you would like to bring 
them. 
No one has signed up yet to bring snacks for the January 2012 meeting or any other upcoming meetings.   
No snacks will be needed in December as that is our Pot Luck. 

COIN of the MONTH – Jefferson “Silver Wartime” Nickel. (A nice, no problems, coin that you, as a 
collector, would like to have, would be appreciated).   
[The “Coin of the Month” works as follows. Bring one coin, of the type described as the featured coin of the 
month, preferably in a 2x2 or flip. If you bring a coin, you will get a ticket in the drawing and your coin goes 
into the pot. We then draw one ticket and the winner gets the entire pot of coins that were featured.] 
COIN QUIZ – There will not be a coin quiz this month. 

SHOW and TELL – Bring some interesting item from your collection that you would like to show the 
members and give a quick (1 minute) talk on. 
 
UPCOMING PROGRAMS – We have been talking again with ANA President, Tom Hallenbeck, on 
giving a program on “Coin Grading”. Schedule conflicts didn’t allow him to do it as we had hoped in 
October or November. It looks like his schedule will allow him to give this program in March of next year. 
Don’t miss this one if you want to get some great insight into the subtleties of grading. 
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UPCOMING ELECTIONS – This month nominations will be opened for the offices of President, 
Secretary, and Director #2. Current holders of these positions are; President - Dave F., Secretary – Mark H., 
Director #2 – Steve L.  
Come to the meeting with ideas on who you would like to see be nominated to fill these positions. 
Nominations will continue to be taken until the close of the December meeting. 
 
The January Coin Chatter Newsletter will have a sample ballot of all nominees. Voting will take place at the 
January meeting. New Officers and Directors assume their new duties at the February meeting. 
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Minutes, Notes, and Happenings of last months’ meeting  
Last month’s meeting was held on October 6th. There were 21 members and 1 guest present.  
 
President Dave F. called the meeting to order at 7:03. 
We had one new member join the NSCC, his name is Jonathan D., and he just started collecting again after 
he found his old coin collection at his Mother’s house. We also had one guest, a young man named Noah D. 
Dave had his stack old coin magazines and Coin World newspapers, which were available for club members 
to borrow and read. He also gave a quick rundown on some of the interesting articles including the one about 
a Philadelphia mint officer that had stolen 2.4 million dollars of the Presidential dollars that did not have the 
edge lettering and was selling them as errors. He was being convicted on theft and tax evasion. Another 
article talked about how the US Mint had clarified the ownership of error coins.  
Dave gave a quick review of the past months’ coin shows. He indicated that the Cheyenne show was 
disappointing. The Jefferson County show had light traffic. The West Slope show in Grand Junction was a 
good show and the Longmont/Boulder County show had a typical attendance. 
He then reminded everyone of the upcoming coins shows. 
Dave reviewed for everyone this months’ Coin of the Month, Door Prize, and Raffle Prize.  
A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes of the last meeting.  
Dave We. gave the Treasurers report and stated we have $2,623.43 in the club account. A motion was made 
and seconded to approve the Treasurers report. (Remember that any adult member may see the complete 
Treasurer’s report by simply requesting to view it at the meeting.) 
Dave thanked Gertrude K. and Stuart R. for bringing snacks. 
Steve L. reported that he had the new Vicksburg quarters. 
 
Old Business 
No updates on a new meeting location. 
DAVE F. needs programs! Dave indicated that he needs help in coming up with programs for the club 
meetings. If you could do a program or know of someone who could do a program please contact Dave. 
Dave F. related some changes to the discussion given by Bob at last months’ meeting. 
Dave talked about the Wooden Nickel to commemorate the 10th Anniversary of the NSCC. The club voted 
on the color of the printing and the final images and wording for the front and back of the nickel. The final 
selection was for Black printing with a Buffalo and the words Broomfield Colorado. 
Dave thanked Stuart R. for implementing the requested club Web page changes. 
 
New Business 
Dave reported that the club’s Domain Name had been renewed. 
Dave talked about the upcoming ANA show (May 2012) and how he would really like to have a NSCC 
presence at the Club Tables. He asked club members to think about if they would be able to help out in 
doing this. 
Dave also reminded club members of the upcoming election, and to start thinking of who they would like to 
see run for the various positions. 
 
Last Months’ “Show and Tell” Recap 
Due to the length of the program only one show and tell was given. 
Dave F. had some examples of coins that were used in the Jewish Lodz Ghetto in Poland in the early 1940s. 
These coins had the Jewish Star and the date (1943) on the obverse and indications of the number of Marks 
(5 & 10) they were worth on the reverse. 
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Coin Quiz Winner 
There was no Coin Quiz given in October. 
 
Prize Winners 
Coin of the Month: Indian Cent. Dave We. won a pot of 6 coins. 
Door Prizes: 4 - 1st Day Covers with a stamp and a gold plated copy of the stamp were won by Steve L., 
Andrew T., Michael T., and Joe G.  
Raffle Prize: A 1909 VDB Lincoln Cent graded MS63 RB by PCGS, was won by Terry C. 
 
Program 
The program was given by club member, Don K., on the topic being “P-NCs: Collecting Coins with 
Stamps”. P-NC stands for Philatelic-Numismatic Combination. Don has collected stamps since age 6 but 
didn’t start collecting coins until around 1960. Don said he was more interested in stamps and stamps were 
less expensive to acquire. When he became interested in coins he found that he enjoyed world coins due to 
the greater variety they presented. He then got interested in combining stamps with coins and began 
collecting these combinations that were put together by various companies. He then even created some of his 
own. These P-NCs typically have a theme which connects the subjects displayed on the stamp with the 
similar subject displayed on the coin. 
 
 
 
 
Requests 
If you have pictures of coins that you would like to see in the Coin Chatter under the Coin Picture of the 
Month, please email them to your Secretary. I would prefer jpeg files that are 40k or less in size with a white 
background. 
Also if you would like to write an article on a coin subject that interests you, and you think other members 
would be interested in that subject also, send it to your Secretary and it can be published in the Coin Chatter. 
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                                                                                                Coin Picture of the Month 
 

  
                                                                                                                                       1880-S   Morgan Dollar Reverse 

U P  C O M I N G  C O I N  S H O W S  

NOVEMBER 26TH 

AURORA COIN SHOW 

RED LION HOTEL 

3200 S. PARKER ROAD 

CORNER OF I-225 AND PARKER ROAD. TURN ON VAUGHN WAY 

9AM TO 5PM 

CONTACT: THEO GOULD (303) 364-1572 

WWW.TOZAN.COM 

 

 

 
 

O F F I C E R S  &  D I R E C T O R S  
F O R  2 0 1 1  

PRESIDENT  * 

DAVE F. 

VICE PRESIDENT 

KERRY H. 

SECRETARY  * 

MARK H. 

TREASURER 

DAVE WE. 

DIRECTOR # 1 

RICH M. 

DIRECTOR # 2  * 

STEVE L. 

DIRECTOR # 3 

DAVE WI. 

 
 

* INDICATES THAT THIS PERSONS’ TERM EXPIRES AT THE 

END OF 2011 
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Secretary’s Editorial Page 
(Views here are mine and may not reflect the views of the NSCC or its other officers) 
 

Message From the President 
 
It’s that time of year where two very significant things occur with our club. The first is that it’s time to pay 
dues. I would encourage everyone to reflect back on the year and think about all the great meetings we’ve 
had, with compelling programs such as “The Effects of Bullion Coins in Today’s Market”, “Coin 
Restoration & Conservation” and “A Modest Colorado Collection”. Not to mention, that it’s just plain fun 
for us all to get together once per month and talk about coins. And with the cost of our dues set at just one 
dollar per month, I think it is an easy decision to renew and I would encourage everyone to renew early. 
The second significant event is the upcoming election. The November meeting marks the opening of 
nominations and I would like to encourage everyone to consider running for an office or volunteering to help 
the club in some way.  
While membership and dues are very important to keep a club operating, so are the duties of the officers. 
Without them, there would be no one to organize and run the meetings, schedule programs, balance the 
checkbook or take notes and write this fine newsletter. 
It does take commitment and I realize it is very natural for everyone to assume they don’t have time. At 
times I think I really don’t have the time but somehow I manage to pull together the meetings and (most of 
the time) schedule the programs. During the last meeting, someone asked me if I wanted to run for office 
again and I’ve had to give it careful consideration. Honestly, I feel a sense of duty to run again in order to 
keep the club going. I do like my position with the club but really, I would feel equally pleased to see 
someone else take the position, knowing that his or her efforts would help our club to maintain its 
exceptional status.  
One alternative to running for office is to simply volunteer to help out with some of the duties. For instance, 
someone could act as a program chairman to help the President with programs. Or, the Secretary’s duties 
could be split between the normal duties and a newsletter editor. Even a small duty such as bringing 
refreshments or helping to setup or cleanup goes a long way. And remember, I’m not asking everyone to run 
for an office or take on a duty, I am simply asking you to consider it. 
 
 
If you would like to submit an article for the newsletter or an editorial to be used in the “Secretary's Editorial 
Page”, just email it to me at secretary@northsidecoinclub.org . 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


